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niercom

Published bi-weekly for
Texas Eastern University
Personnel

August 26, 1976
Vol 3/No 25

1976-77 ACADEMIC YEAR BEGINS MONDAY

GENERAL OPENING SESSION
9:00 a.m., University Center
INVOCATION
Mike Warner
Minister of Northwest Church of Christ
WELCOME
President James H. Stewart, Jr.
INTRODUCTIONS
Dr. Donald M. Anthony
Vice President for Academic Affairs
Mr. John R. Sawyer
Vice President for Fiscal Affairs
President Stewart
ANNOUNCEMENTS

COFFEE BREAK AND SOCIAL PERIOD
9:20 a.m., University Center

GENERAL FACULTY MEETING
9:45 a.m., Room 127 (Lecture Hall)
REPORT FROM TACT
Dr. Patricia A. Gajda
President, TEU TACT Chapter
FACULTY SENATE REPORT
Dr. John H. Spurgin, II
President, Faculty Senate
REMARKS
Dr. Anthony and Mr. Sawyer
THE STATE OF THE UNIVERSITY
President Stewart
ANNOUNCEMENTS

FACULTY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF ORIENTATION



EMPLOYEE PARKING AREAS DESIGNATED

Employees of Texas Eastern University have
one full 1lot and portions of others re-
served for parking. It was previously re-
ported that only parking area 4 would be
designated as reserved parking for faculty
and staff.

Faculty, staff and handicapped parking
areas are reserved in parking area 3. These
areas are along the curbs on the north and
south sides of the parking lot. Students
and visitors may park in any space not re-
served in areas 2, 3 and 6.

Reserved visitor parking 1is provided in
area 5 with the executive officers. Visi-
tors are to be encouraged to use these
designated spaces first and park in places
not reserved only when area 5 is at capa-
city.

Parking area 4 is reserved for faculty.
staff and the handicapped. This area i<
not open for general parking.

Employee parking is also provided at the
Physical Plant and Power Plant for those
assigned to the work areas and designated
by the director of physical plant and res-
ident engineer.

Parking regulations in controlled parking
areas are enforced from 7 a.m. to 10 p.m.
Monday through Friday and from 7 a.m. tc
2 p.m. Saturday.

A total of‘784 parking spaces are providec
on the permanent campus.




TEXAS EASTERN WELCOMES NEW FACULT%\.

The following pages of Intercom are de-
voted to the welcoming of the new full-
time faculty members at Texas Eastern Uni-

versity.

J. MIKE BIGAS - Instructor of Business Ad-
ministration

Education

Tyler Junior College, A.A.

University of Texas at Austin, B.B.A.
Texas Tech University, M.B.A. and working
on doctorate degree

Before assuming duties at Texas Eastern
University, he was self-employed.

DR. RITA S. BRYANT - Associate Professor
of Education

Education
East Texas Baptist College, B.S., M.Ed.
North Texas State University, Ed.D.

Prior to joining the TEU staff, she was
communications coordinator for Partners
in Career Education in Arlington, Texas.

DR. TERRY L. BUSSON - Associate Professor
of Political Science

Education
Kent State University, B.A., M.A., Ph.D.

Before coming to Tyler, he was an assist-
ant professor at Thiel College in Green-
ville, Penn.

DR. TOMMY D. GILBREATH - Associate Profes-
sor of Education

Education
Sul Ross State University, B.S.
Texas A&M University, M.Ed., D.Ed.

Before coming to Tyler, he was an associate
professor at Lubbock Christian College.

\

\




DR. JANICE D. GLASCOCK - Associate Profes-
sor of Spanish

Education

Louisiana State University, B.S.
Louisiana State University, M.A.
Louisiana State University, Ph.D.

Before moving to Tyler, she was chairman
of the Foreign Language Department at Mc-
Murry College in Abilene, Texas

DR. C. RAY GULLETT - Associate Professor
of Business Administration

Education

North Texas State University, B.B.A.
North Texas State University, M.B.A.
Louisiana State University, Ph.D.

Prior tomoving to Tyler, he was an associ-
ate professor of management at the Univer-
sity of Arkansas at Little Rock.

DR. WENDELL C. HEWETT - Professor of Busi-
ness Administration

Education

Texas Tech, B.B.A.
Texas Tech, M.B.A.
Texas Tech, D.B.A.

Before he accepted his new position at
TEU, he was an associate professor of mar-
keting at the University of Alabama.

DR. ROBERT W. JONES - Assistant Professor
of Journalism & Coordinator of Student
Publications

Education

University of Kansas, B.S.
University of Oregon, M.S.
Ohio University, Ph.D.

Prior to joining the TEU staff, he was an
assistant professor at Sam Houston State
University.



DR. DON W. KILLEBREW - Assistant Professor
of Biology

Education
Lamar University, B.S.
Texas A&M University, Ph.D.

Before coming to TEU, he was a teaching
assistant at Texas A&M University.

DR. THEODORE LEHMANN, II - Associate Pro-
fessor of Education

Education

West Chester State College, B.A.
Temple University, Ed.M.

Temple University, Ed.D.

Prior to coming to TEU, he was an assistant
professor at State University College at
Buffalo, New York.

DR. ROBERT F. McCLURE - Assistant Profes-
sor of Psychology

Education

Dartmouth College, A.B.

University of North Carolina, M.A.
University of Kentucky, Ph.D.

Before assuming duties at TEU, he was a
staff psychologist at Terrell State Hospi-
tal.

DR. CHRISTINA W. MITCHELL - Coordinator of
Student Services & Assistant Professor of
Education

Education

Drake University, B.S.E.
Drake University, M.S.E.
Drake University, Ed.D.

Prior to accepting her new position at TEU,
she was a counselor at Drake University.



DR. STEPHEN E. RADA - Chairman of the De-
partment of Communication and Assistant
Professor of Communication

Education

Stanford University, A.B.
University of Oregon, M.S.
University of Texas at Austin, Ph.D.

Before coming to Tyler, he was an adjunct
professor at St. Edward's University.

DR. BARBARA A. SEARS - Associate Professor
of Nursing

Education

Texas Woman's University, B.S.

Texas Woman's University, M.A.

Texas Woman's University, Ph.D.

Prior to joining the TEU staff, she was
employed by the University of Texas Health
Science Center in Houston.

B. ANN SMITH - Instructor of Business Ad-
ministration

Education
University of Texas at Austin, B.B.A.
University of Texas at Austin, M.B.A.

Before assuming duties at TEU, she was a
business consultant for Tyler Commercial
?o]lege, Inc. and Texas Logging Service,
nCo H

DR. WILLIAM B. STEPHENS - Chairman of the
Department of Art and Associate Professor
of Art

Education

University of Texas at Austin, B.F.A.
University of Texas at Austin, M.Ed.

University of Texas at Austin, M.F.A.
University of Florida, Ed.D.

Prior to accpeting his new position at TEU,
he was an associate professor at Memphis
State University.



]

] DR. ANDREW S. SZARKA - Assistant Professor
of History

Education

State University College at Potsdam, B.A.
Ohio University, M.A.

Ohio State University, Ph.D.

Prior to coming to Texas Eastern, he was
as assistant professor at Baylor Univer-
sity.

DR. ROBERT G. TEETER - Assistant Professor
of Criminal Justice

Education
Wayne State University, B.S.
Wayne State University Law School, J.D.

Before coming to Tyler, he was employed by
the Detroit Police Department.

DR. MICHAEL I. VICTOR - Assistant Professor
of Sociology

Education

University of California, B.A.
University of Southern California, M.A.
University of Southern California, Ph.D.

Before moving to Tyler, he was an assistant
professor of sociology at Eastern New Mexi-
co University.




LEASE ON ROBERTS BUILDING EXTENDED

The Tyler Independent School District Board
of Trustees extended its lease of Roberts
Junior High School property to the Texas
Eastern University Educational Foundation,
Inc. for two years. The Roberts building
is the North Campus of TEU.

One-year options on the lease for three
years following the two-year extension were
also approved.

The present lease expires in 1977. Ap-
proval of the extension was given at an
Aug. 19 meeting of the TISD trustees.

ELECTRIC HEATERS TO BE PICKED UP

Due to the improved heating system in the
new facilities, the use of electric ele-
ment heaters will not be allowed in the
new quarters. The electric heaters are
considered a fire hazard and increase main-
tenance requirements for resetting electri-
cal breakers.

Therefore, the physical plant department
will pick up all electric element heaters
prior to the heating season.

Al11* TEU offices
Il will be closed
Il Monday, Sept. 6

in observance of




SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED TO TEU STUDENTS

Six Mike Harvey Scholarships will be pre-
sented to Texas Eastern University students
for the 1976-77 academic year. This is an
increase of one over last year with two
previous recipients receiving a second
qwa{gis The scholarships were established
in ¢

The scholarships are awarded annually to
eligible full-time students, on a continu-
ing basis, who are preparing for executive
secretarial positions. They are provided
by M. J. Harvey of Tyler and recipients
are selected by the National Secretaries
Association (International) of Tyler.

Recipients this year include Mrs. Brenda
Kay Jones of Tyler, Miss Martha Ann Orr of
Tyler, Mrs. Pat E. Ricks of Athens, Mrs.
Dorienda Gayle Stanitsky of Athens, Miss
Sallye Jo Vaughan of Bullard and Miss Terri
Lynn Russell of Hawkins.

L AR AR B RN

A $200 scholarship has been established at
Texas Eastern University in honor of Rabbi
Harvey E. Wessel by members of Temple Beth
Ed)

Rabbi Wessel served as spiritual leader of
Temple Beth E1 for 31 years and was named
rabbi emeritus in 1970 upon his retirement.

The scholarship is to be given annually to
a full-time student majoring in English
and who has a minimum 3.0 grade point av-
erage and 24 semester credit hours com-
pleted at TEU.

Mrs. Angela Marie Richards of Longview is
the first recipient of the scholarship.
She is a secondary education student, a
graduate of Harmony High School and Kilgore

College.
» (continued)



The Pilot Club of Tyler has awarded a $150
scholarship to Ms. Virginia Andrews of
Tyler. The recipient of this scholarship
is selected each year by the Pilot Club
through the office of financial aid.

Ms. Andrews attended Lee College in Baytown
and Tyler Junior College.

SCHEDULE OF UP-COMING TEU EVENTS

Aug. 30 - General Faculty meeting, 9 a.m.,
University Center

Coffee Break, 9:20 a.m., Univer-
sity Center

Faculty and Professional Staff
meeting, 9:45a.m., Lecture Hall,
Room 127, Administration Build-
ing

Orientation for new faculty and
professional staff, 11 a.m.,
Room 127, Administration Build-
ing

Aug. 31 - Registration for returning stu-
dents, 1-7 p.m.

Sept. 1 - Registration for new and return-
ing students, 1-7 p.m.

Sept. 2 - Classes begin
Late registration, 8 a.m.-7 p.m.
Sept. 3 - Lateregistration, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Sept. 6 - Labor Day Holiday - A1l offices
closed

Sept.7-9 - Lateregistration, 8 a.m.-7 p.m.

(continued)



Sept. 10 - Dr. James H. Stewart, Jr. speaks
at Tyler Garden Club meeting at
10 a.m. at 545 Park Heights Cir-

cle

Sept. 14 - Administrative Council meeting,
2 p.m., Administrative Confer-
ence Room (325)

Sept. 16 - President's Hour, 4 p.m., Lec-

ture Hall, Room 127, Administra-
tion Building

Sept. 22 - Public hearing by Tyler City
Council on paving of Patriot
Avenue

Sept. 23 - Texas Society of Professional En-

gineers to tour campus, 6:30 p.m.

Sept. 27 - East Texas Fair
Oct. 2

INFORMATION FROM PERSONNEL OFFICE

A change in payroll period for work study
and hourly employees will become effective
in September, according to Wayne Williams,
director of personnel services.

This group, in the future, will be paid for
work performed from the 16th of the month
through the 15th of the following month.
They will receive checks on the last work-
ing day of the month.

Checks were previously distributed on the
10th of each month for work performed the
preceding month.

A11 departments are to submit time summary
sheets for work performed in August on
Sept. 1. For work performed Sept. 1-15,
time summary sheets will be due Sept. 16.



in the
EWS...

DR. ROGER ANDERSON was guest speaker for
the in-service training program for secon-
dary school teachers of English for the
Tyler Independent School District Aug. 20
at John Tyler High School. He spoke on
"The Relative Advantages and Disadvantages
of the Three English Grammars."

COCHAIRMEN APPOINTED TO UNITED WAY

Dr. Robert H. Cranford and Archie Whitfield
have been appointed cochairmen of the 1976
United Way campaign at Texas Eastern Uni-
versity by Dr. James H. Stewart, Jr.

TEU employees have received a campaign
award for three consecutive years.

The 1976 campaign goal for the United Way
of Greater Tyler is $350,548. Nineteen
agencies will share in the benefits of the
united campaign.

INTERCOM is published every other Thursday
(excluding holidays) for Texas Eastern Uni-
versity personnel. Deadline for submission
of written material is 5 p.m. Tuesday be-
fore publication. The information is col-
lected, edited and written in the Public
Information Office, Room 313, Telephone
Extension 220.
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